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We strongly objection to the proposal to house homeless at Will
Rogers Beach. Doing so would decrease accessibility to the beach
for all of Los Angeles residents. It would increase risk of fires,
theft and violence to all beachgoers. There is significant risk of
the homeless wandering onto PCH endangering themselves and
drivers and creating a traffic nightmare. There are no services or
stores close by. We want beaches kept clean and safe of all LA
residents. This is such an obviously and monumentally bad idea, I
hope you will quickly defeat it. Thank you.



